
11am

Introit: Holy, Holy, Holy 

Invocation

Praise and Worship

Meditation: Genesis 1: 11-12, Deelan Vermeo
SDAH 560: 'Let All Things Living'

Meditation: Psalm 24: 1-2, Amy Cornwall
SOF 717: 'Fill Your Hearts with Joy'

Hymn NAH554: 'Come, Ye Thankful People, Come'

Tithes and Offerings 

Family Prayer

Development Offering

Children Bring Their Harvest Gifts

Children’s Time: Pastor Jacques Venter

Hymn NAH 558: 'Sing to the Lord of Harvest'

Scripture Reading: John 8:12

Sermon: 'My Stones', Pastor Jacques Venter

Hymn NAH420: 'I Will Sing the Wondrous Story'

Benediction: Pastor Jacques Venter

Elder: Paul Clee
Orchestra led by Jihee Ahn  
Organist: Brian Combridge

CONTACTS

Pastoral Team

Jacques Venter
jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941

Sam Neves
samneves@mac.com / 07522 088 007

Mary Barrett
mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk / 07961 777 446

Stanborough Centre Office
Michael Swain

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372

Church Clerk
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org

SUNSET TIMES

Today:  6:35pm   Next Friday: 6:21pm

3 October 2015

 

Welcome to
Stanborough Park Church

 

Pastoral Team: Jacques Venter; Mary Barrett; Sam Neves
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL
01923 894 664

www.stanboroughchurch.org
www.spsda.co.uk/watch

Harvest Thanksgiving

http://www.spsda.co.uk/watch


9.45am

Welcome: Enoch Kanagaraj

Hymn 556: 'We Plough the Fields & Scatter' Daurio deFreitas

Prayer: Yuling Zhang

Mission Spot: Anju Ishido

Meditation in Music: ''If I planted a Garden', Fineas Ivan

Lesson Study: "The Prophetic Calling of Jeremiah'
Memory Text: 

'Before I formed you in the womb, I knew you; 
before you were born, I sanctified you; 

I ordained you a prophet to the nations.'
Jeremiah 1:5

Mission Offering: Ketsia Habimana

Closing Hymn 7: 'Now Thank We all Our God'
Gideon Urhoma

Closing Prayer: Draupadi Ruiz

PRAYER CORNER Let us pray for those who are homeless, 
and for the unemployed, including those facing imminent 
redundancy and those whose promised apprenticeships 
have been cancelled.

KEEPING IN TOUCH – KIT. Hopefully the KIT newsletter will be 
ready for distribution next Sabbath. Volunteers we are 
relying on you to do your part.

FAMILY MINISTRY PRAYER BASKET is with Elias family. Let us 
continue praying for Dr. Grant, Estelle, Ben and Eleanor. 
'We are thankful to the church family who have been 
praying for us during this time,  and that we would also like 
to include the extended church family in our prayer 
request, that they too will seek a closer relationship with 
God so that they then can know his will in their lives too. 
"Don't copy the behaviour and customs of this world, but 
let God transform you into a new person by changing the 
way you think. Then you will learn to know God's will for 
you, which is good and pleasing and perfect." Romans 
12:2 NLT

FAMILY MINISTRY would liked to invite you to attend a 
program today Saturday, 3rd October from 3- 4 pm in the 
Oak room. We will focus on different issues facing post 
modern families and explore some of the solutions.

THE SINGING GROUP will be going to Fairway, Sth Oxhey at 
3:30 today.

HARVEST FESTIVAL. Following the Harvest Service this morning,
the produce will not be distributed in the usual manner. 
Instead, there will be prepared parcels of varied produce 
ready to go after the service, and we are inviting everyone 
to take one – or more – parcel/s to either keep or give to 
someone you know.

THE LAST SOUPER SABBATH of the year is planned for 10 Oct 
after the services. Please can you contact Alison or Dave 
Burgess (Alison.burgess4@btinternet.com 07738368248 or 
d.burgess330@btinternet.com 07725322490) if you plan to 
come. It is really helpful to know in advance so sufficient 
quantities can be purchased and provided. 

THE WELFARE DEPARTMENT welcomes gifts of food such as 
tinned vegetables, fruit and soup, dried pasta, jars of pasta 
sauce, jam, honey and spreads, etc.

SOUP RUN will be leaving next Friday 9 October at 8.30pm to 
visit the homeless in London. St Albans Church is leading. If 
you would like to go on the soup run, pls contact Pat Walton.

THE NEXT TUESDAY TALKS, 13 October, will be entitled 
'Created for sun, the moon and the stars: Understanding the 
dark side of social media'. Presented by Sam Neves at 8pm. 
A light supper will be served at 7pm.

DEVELOPMENT UPDATE. Only 5 weeks remaining before the 
opening ceremony on Sabbath 7th November. The builders 
are painting putting on doors adjusting radiators fixing lights 
taps toilets baptistery platform flooring and new stained glass
window in the West Gallery. Major activities in the church 
building. Plan to invite your neighbours friends and work 
colleagues to the opening of our new church.

THE MACMILLAN AFTERNOON TEA last Friday raised £400 for 
this charity. Thank you to all who supported this event. 

REVELATION STUDY GROUP meets Tuesdays at 10.30am.

THE EVENING PILGRIMAGE TOUR OF ST.ALBANS CATHEDRAL,  
will take place on February 17th 2016. A group tour has been 
provisionally booked. If you would like to take the tour, 
please take and complete the flyer with the Deaconesses on
your way out. Interested people should contact pastor Mary 
before 18 November. 

BARN DANCE for  all  the  family,  Saturday,  10  October,  7pm,
including haystacks supper. See Alix to book your place.

SENIOR CLUB will meet on Monday 5 October from 2-
4pm. The guest speaker is Ian Walker who will be talking 
about, and demonstrating 'Village Crafts'. Please come 
along and give your support. All eligible members are 
warmly welcome. There are still seats available for 
members who would like to join us on our Autumn trip to 
Bressingham Gardens, Norfolk on Monday  19th October.
Please contact Peter or Jean Hinks on 01923 673953 for 
further details.  

FLOWERS. At our Opening Ceremony Weekend we will 
have some large displays of flowers. If you have had a 
big event in your life during the time we have been in the
marquee and would like to mark it by contributing to a 
floral display please see Audrey  or leave a message on 
her phone: 01923 260270 by 30th October.  If requested, 
your dedication can be displayed beside the 
arrangement. 

WOMEN IN PRAYER, 10 OCTOBER, 1 - 3PM OAK & BEECH 
ROOMS. Come, hear how God faithfully answers prayers. 
An afternoon of praise, prayers and testimonies. 
Fellowship and share in light refreshments at 1pm. "You 
who answer prayer, to you all people will come." (Psalm 
65:2 NIV) 

THE ALLOTMENT CLUB. Please see the insert, if you would 
like to be a part of this. If you signed up for this the last 
time it was advertised, but did not get a response from 
Pastor Mary, could you please sign up again. 

ADVENTURER/PATHFINDER next meetings are today 
Sabbath 3 October 2015 3.30-5.30pm (Full Dress Uniform 
required) and Sunday 4 October 9.45am to 12noon.

GRATITUDE CLUB Join us for nine Sundays starting 4 
October at 10am to discover the power of gratitude. To 
register or for more information, email Vanesa Pizzuto 
vanesalaura@hotmail.com

BENIN MISSION PRESENTATION Carolyn and Etienne will 
be sharing their experiences as missionaries in Benin 
and answer your questions on 3 October at 5pm. 
Please join them straight after fellowship lunch.

STANBOROUGH SCHOOL SPEECH NIGHT 22 October 
2016 in the school gym at 7 pm. Come and join in the 
celebrations of our students achievements. 
Refreshments will be on sale.

24 HOUR SPONSORED BADMINTON in the Stanborough 
School gym from 6:30pm 24 October to 6pm 25 October,
a fundraising event for STOP International. For more 
information contact Kish Poddar by email at 
kishpoddar@onetel.com

Sabbath School 

Announcements


